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SI.No. | Name Designation

1. | Smt. Neelima Shah, IFS | Assistant Inspector General of Forests,
Regional Office, MOEF&CC, Dehradun.

2. | Shri Hare Ram Kumar Technical Officer (F), Regional Office,
MoEF&CC, Dehradun.

3. | Shri K.P.S. Chauhan Representative of PCCF-cum-Nodal Officer
(FCA), Govt. of Uttarakhand. (Through VC)

4. | DFO, Rudraprayag forest Division. (Through VC)

5. | DFO, Almora Forest Division. (Through VC)

6. |Representatives of the User Agency viz. PWD, NHAI, etc.
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At the outset, Mrs. Neelima Shah, AIGF, welcomed all participants in the
meeting and further forest diversion related matters/ proposals as desired/ proposed

by the State Government/ Project Proponents were discussed in the meeting:

Agenda Item No. 01:

Diversion of 0.2275 ha of Forest Land for Construction of Toona Bauntha
Motor Road to Barsu Motor Road in favour of PWD within the jurisdiction of
Rudraprayag Forest Division, District Rudraprayag, Uttarakhand. (Online no.
FP/UK/ROADI/149024/2021).

The proposal was discussed with the User Agency and the DFO,
Rudraprayag Forest Division. It was noted that EDS on 4 points has already been
raised in the proposal on 16.03.2023 reply to which has been submitted vide letter
dated 14.06.2024 received online on Parivesh portal on 27.08.2024. On perusal of
reply it was seen that the reply to only two points have been submitted.

After detailed discussion, it was decided that the complete reply to following
four points raised in EDS dated 16.03.2023 shall be submitted by the State

Government:

1) The beneficiary village is already situated along an existing road. Therefore,
the State Government is requested to provide the path distance of the village
(which marks the endpoint of the proposed road) from the nearest existing
road and justify this proposal in accordance with the relevant norms.

2) If the proposed road is intended to connect to a location deep within the
village then as recommended by the DFO the proposal be revised to a 3-
meter-wide jeep road.

3) The details of the saplings that are proposed to be affected in the project, as
outlines in paragraph 4 of Part-1l and the Tree enumeration list, have not been
provided. Therefore, the State Government is requested to provide these
details.

4) The State Government is requested to submit a plantation scheme for
planting 455 plants in 0.455 ha. This scheme should include all necessary

details such as a KML file, digital map, and so on.
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Agenda Item No. 02:

Diversion of 0.963 ha of forest land for Construction of Bhatrojkhan Nigrali-
Bhikiyasain Motor Road in favour of PWD within the jurisdiction of Almora
Forest Division, district Almora, Uttarakhand. (Online No.
FP/UKIROAD/11260/2015).

The proposal was discussed with the DFO, Almora Forest Division and
Project Proponent. The User Agency informed that the proposed road is a missing
link for the existing roads and it is necessary to construct this road to provide
connectivity between the Block office and remote villages. However, DFO, Almora
Forest Division submitted that the villages are already connected with the existing

road and there is no need of the proposed road alignment.

After detailed discussion, it was decided that the proposed road is not
required, as the villages are already seen connected with the road.

The meeting ended with a vote of thanks.

Signed by Neelima Shah
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